
 

 

 

 
 
 
Contact Officer: Lynley Jorgensen 
Contact Phone: (03) 9290 1437 
Our Ref: 53444 
 

20 May 2015 
 
 
Mr Peter McIntyre 
Chief Executive Officer 
TransGrid 
180 Thomas Street 
SYDNEY  NSW  2000 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr McIntyre 
 
Correcting errors in TransGrid Transmission determination 2015−16 to 2017−18 
 
Through discussions with TransGrid in early May 2015, we have identified an error in the 
TransGrid transmission determination 2015-16 to 2017-18 (the transmission determination). 
The forecast asset disposal numbers (which we accepted) have been incorrectly allocated in 
the revenue modelling. They should be allocated to the ‘Minor plant, motor vehicles & mobile 
plant (2014-18)’ asset class, rather than the ‘Business IT (2014-18)’ asset class.    
 
The revenue difference that would result from correcting this error is set out at table 1 – 
attached to this letter. 

We have sought legal advice about how to correct this error. As a result, we have decided 
not to revoke and substitute the transmission determination at this time. 

We still intend to correct the error mentioned above as soon as practicable, in accordance 
with clause 6A.15 of the National Electricity Rules. We anticipate this would occur no earlier 
than the latter of: 

A. the commencement of the next regulatory control period (1 July 2015); and 
B. once any appeal in relation to the transmission determination is resolved. 

As a result of our decision, the period for making an application for review of our decision 
does not change. 

  



If you have any queries on this matter please contact Lynley Jorgensen on (03) 9290 1437. 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
Paula Conboy 
AER Chair



Table 1: Revenue difference from correcting error 

 

 


